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RE: Internship Programme 2022 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
It is with great enthusiasm that I am writing to apply for the Internship programme at ByrneWallace. 
I am currently pursuing my LLM in Intellectual Property & Information Technology at UCD. I am keen 
to gain experience at ByrneWallace because of the high quality of legal services provided to clients 
as well as its prominent reputation for developing and investing in its interns. I first became aware of 
ByrneWallace when reading an article about its achievement on being awarded Ireland’s Top Public 
Sector Legal Firm for the fifth consecutive year. As an LLM student I was impressed by the firm’s 
extensive practice in IP issues and I’m excited about the opportunity to work with lawyers in the firm 
that are widely recognised as leaders in their areas of expertise.  
 
As you will see from my CV, I have strong communication and teamwork skills and have 
demonstrated this by taking part in a range of academic and extracurricular activities. In 2020, I 
received the ‘Department of Law Undergraduate Research Award 2019-2020' for participating in a 
large-scale research project between Massachusetts Institute of Technology and Maynooth 
University. As a ByrneWallace Intern, I will not only gain valuable work experience but develop legal 
and business skills as well as receive exceptional on-the-job training. I believe that my talents and 
motivation will be an asset to the firm, and I am enthusiastic at the opportunity to develop 
professionally and personally as an intern at ByrneWallace. 
 
Thank you for considering my application for the Internship Programme and I look forward to hearing 
from you. 

Yours sincerely, 
Susan Sarah Satheesh 

Enclosed: CV 


